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Dear Mr. Tucker:

SUBJECT: REPETITIVE LIFTING 0F STEAM SAFETY VALVES

During recent planned reactor trips at TMI-1, repetitive lifting of the once
through steam generator (OTSG) safety valves occurred. Our understanding of
the events at TMI-1 is as follows. During the reactor trips at both 40% and
75% reactor power, there was a pressure surge on the secondary side which
caused the OTSG safety valves to lift. This is an expected occurrence.
Following the initial pressure relief via the OTSG safety valves, the
secondary pressure should be controlled at 1010 psig by the turbine bypass
valve; instead, some of the safety valves relieved pressure several times.
In the case of the A-0TSG, the safety valves relieved pressure three or four
times after the initial surge. The operator then manually changed the
setting for turbine bypass control from 1010 psig to 975 psig and pressure
control was achieved without further safety valve lifts.

At TMI-1, the lowest safety valve setpoint is 1040 psig. It is our
understanding that after the initial lift, the safety valve setpoints drift
down by about 3 or 4%. As a result of this setpoint drift, the safety valve
can lift before the turbine bypass control can achieve pressure control. We
understand that other B&W plants have similar experience.

While we view the repetitive lifting of the steam safety valves as an
operational concern at this time rather than a significant safety concern, we
do not consider repetitive challenges to the safety valves as a normal,
acceptable long-term mode of operation. Accordingly, we request that the B&W
Owners Group include this issue as a concern requiring appropriate resolution.

Sincerely,

Original signud by
Trank J. ElPMlia

Frank Miraglia, Director
Division of PWR Licensing-B
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